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SHRC Commission Meeting

Monday 12 January 2015
Boardroom, Edinburgh

10:30am – 12:30pm
Present: Professor Alan Miller (Chair)

              Shelagh McCall

  Matt Smith
In Attendance:  Sharon Barbour (Minute Secretary)



  Clare Nicolson (Business Manager)


  Emma Hutton (Communication & Outreach Manager) Items 5.2/ 6.1
Apologies: Professor Kay Hampton
1. Minutes of previous meeting 
The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 4th December 2014 were approved.
2. Declarations of Interest

None
3. Matters arising

· CN confirmed there is no progress on the SPCB framework.
· AM confirmed that the adverts for the two part time Commissioners were placed by the SPCB  on 5 December. Interviews are likely to be scheduled for the end of January/early February and the posts to commence in early May. 
· CN confirmed that she has not circulated a budget paper for this Commission meeting as a FRAC meeting will take place on 16 January and it will be discussed in full then. 
· AM confirmed that Kavita Chetty has been appointed to the post of Head of Strategy & Legal. She will commence a phased return from maternity leave in mid March.
· AM confirmed there has been no further progress on the issuing of a joint statement by the Commission, EHRC and the IHRC.  
4. Chair’s Report 
There is no Chair’s Report this month as there have been no recent matters of strategic significance owing to the Christmas break.

5. Matters for Decision
5.1 Career Break Policy
CN introduced the policy to confirm that there is currently a gap in the Commission’s policy provision. Such a policy is non-statutory and would be a staff benefit in the terms and conditions of employee contracts, if introduced. The policy which CN has drafted is modelled on the career break policy of the SPCB with amendments suitable for the Commission. A risk assessment has also been conducted.

The proposed policy was discussed and while there were no concerns raised about a career break in principle, there were concerns regarding operational impact given the small size of the Commission and the practical implementation of having such a scheme. 
Action – It was agreed that CN will work on the policy further by amending the eligibility terms  and to reduce the frequency by which a career break can be granted.  The criteria for measuring applications will need to be tightened and an equality impact assessment will be necessary. A revised policy will be tabled at a future Commission meeting and subject to approval will be circulated for staff consultation. 
5.2 Outreach & Communications Recruitment

The post of Communications & Outreach Coordinator is currently vacant as the previous post-holder left prior to Christmas. , It has been decided to give consideration to various options for recruitment. Options presented are to recruit on the basis of the current job description, split the role to create two part time roles at the Commission, or to spilt the role by outsourcing the communications administration aspect to an external agency.  

These options were discussed and it was agreed that the option of splitting the role to create two part time roles at the Commission was preferred. The emphasis of the Outreach role will be to coordinate outreach rather than only deliver outreach. In the meantime a temporary person will be recruited to cover communications administration until the permanent post-holders are in place. 

6. Background Information (for matters arising)
6.1 Summary of 10 December 2014 related activities
EH had circulated a paper to provide an overview of the series of communications and outreach activities which took place around Scotland to mark International Human Rights Day and the first anniversary of the launch of SNAP.  The series of connected events and activities enabled the Commission to reach out to a range of different stakeholder groups, trial some new approaches to outreach and communications and to gain added value to the Commission’s own work by adopting a collaborative approach. 
Useful feedback has been provided on the Innovation Forum hosted on 10 December. EH confirmed that a report is currently being drafted on the key presentations and discussions of the day to produce clear outcomes. This will be presented to the Action Group and to the forum participants. A film of the day is currently being edited to demonstrate SNAP in action. Those who provided testimony on the day have now formed a Reference Group and will work closely with the Standard of Living Action Group to shape and guide specific actions and priorities in 2015. 
6.2 Commissioner Ambassadorial Opportunities
A list of opportunities was noted and discussed. 
6.3 ICC Engagement
AM confirmed that it is expected to be announced by next week whether the ENNHRI secretariat has been successful in its bid to receive grant funding towards its operational costs. EH confirmed that she has recently been assisting with the ENNHRI website development. 
6.4 Commission Meetings Calendar
The following meeting dates were discussed and agreed:

· The Commissioners (apologies KH) will meet  at 1pm on 27 January.. 

· There will be no Commission meeting in February.

· The next full Commission meeting will be on 2 March.  

· The April meeting is to be held on 2 April (6 April is Easter Monday)

· The May meeting date is still to be agreed. This will be when two new Commissioners commence post, so AM will liaise with them, when outcome of recruitment is known in due course.
7. Any Other Business
SMc confirmed the Bonomy Report is due to be published in April. As it is not yet clear the perspective Lord Bonomy will take, SMc suggested it would be helpful to pencil in the opportunity for discussion of the draft report at the March Commission meeting. 
Date of next meeting in Edinburgh, Tuesday 27 January  2015
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